
 

BARNES COUNTY LEPC MEETING 

July 10
th

, 2018 10AM 

In Attendance: 

Phil Hatcher – VC Police Dept. 

Holly Neuberger – Barnes County Dispatch 

Matthew Sprague – Mercy Hospital 

Cpt. Robbie Hertz – ND National Guard 

Frank Balak – Central Valley Health District 

DuWayne Didier – Sanborn FD 

John Froelich – Barnes County Commission 

Randy McClaflin-Barnes County Sheriff’s Department 

Sue Lloyd- Barnes County Emergency Manager/911 Coordinator 

Wes Anderson-Barnes County Museum 

Gary Retterath-Valley City Fire Department 

Ron Burchill-Valley City Fire Department 

Casey Skramstad-Open Door Center 

Jacob Danduran-ND National Guard 

 

The meeting was called to order at 10:00AM by DuWayne. 

Minutes were presented by DuWayne from the previous meeting of April 10th 2018. No noted 

changes and were approved.  

Sue provided a brief Treasurer’s Report indicating there is a balance of roughly $11,000 

Old Business: 

 Gary thanked the LEPC committee for the monetary donation to the VCFD for the State 

Fire Convention 

 DuWayne mentioned that the Sanborn First Responders are now NARCAN trained– 

BCN School is equipped. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

New Business: 

 Wes Anderson was present for the meeting and asked about getting the Barnes County 

Museum into the Barnes County Hazard Mitigation Plan.  Sue informed the committee 

that the plan was done in 2015, and is updated every 5 years so it will not be revised 

until 2020.  Wes acknowledged this and indicated he just needed to ask to be put in the 

plan when it is updated. 

 Sue provided an update on Tier II Reports, she is waiting on a couple of reports that the 

state had received that were not sent to her, once she gets the missing ones from the 

state she will send out the updated list to all members and also post it on the Barnes 

County Website. 

 Casey Skramstad, from the Open Door Center in Valley City, was present and indicated 

that the Open Door Center is interested in doing an exercise of some sort.  Frank and 

Sue will work with the Open Door Center to figure out what type of exercise/drill would 

work.  Frank indicated that doing the same type of exercise that Anne Carlsen 

conducted would be a good idea.  Sue and Frank will connect with Mary Simonsen from 

the Open Door to coordinate. 

 DuWayne informed the committee that there is going to be Anhydrous Response 

Training put on by on July 19th, 2018 at 6:00 pm down by the Litchville Site. 

 DuWayne also informed the committee of Management Training being put on by the ND 

EMS association 

 Frank stated that the new radios SIREN 20/20 is still being worked on and he had no 

new information to offer. 

 DuWayne adjourned the meeting at 10:30AM 

  


